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MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Tuesday, 10th of April , 2007

Question No. 7
Question: Councillor Alex White 

“To ask the Manager for a report on the Council's planning enforcement record in 2006, to include (a) the number of cases investigated, (b) whether in each case the enforcement case resulted from a complaint made by a third party or otherwise, (c) the number of warning letters issued, (d) the number of Notices issued and (e) the number of Court actions initiated.”
Reply:

In accordance with Section 152 of the Planning & Development Act, 2000, all written representations concerning possible unauthorised development that are not vexatious, frivolous or clearly without substance are investigated by the Council’s Planning Enforcement Section. The investigation of planning complaints in 2006 was as follows:
(a) 473 complaints were received. Of these, 131 were dismissed as unauthorised development had not taken place or was of such a trivial nature that enforcement action was not warranted.
(b) Queries concerning possible unauthorised development come to the attention of the Enforcement Section from a number of sources – third party complaints, visits by Council Staff to a site or general area or inspections by Staff with regard to new planning applications for a site. 
(c) 572 Warning Letters were issued to the owner(s), occupier(s) and/or developer(s) in relation to alleged unauthorised development. 
(d) 205 Enforcement Notices were served, of which 39 were complied with. 
(e) 64 cases were referred to the District Court and a further 5 were referred to the Circuit Court. 
It should be noted that a crossover can exist whereby a complaint received late in one year may not result in the issue of a Warning Letter or an Enforcement Notice until early in the following year. Similarly, an application to the Courts may not necessarily occur in the same year as the coming into effect of an Enforcement Notice. 

